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Meeting Date:  September 28, 2016     Item Number:  6.B.       
 
Subject:   
 
Cash Proffer Policy Reform 
  
County Administrator's Comments: 
 
 
County Administrator:__________________________________                                                                     

                                                
Board Action Requested:  
 
The Board is requested to adopt the reformed policy for FY2017. 
 
Summary of Information: 
 
The Board of Supervisors has evaluated zoning cases under the guidance of a 
cash proffer policy since 1989. The policy has been periodically modified 
since that time. After completing an in depth review based on the Board’s 
request to evaluate the policy and changes in the state code, staff is 
proposing to reform the existing cash proffer policy. The attached 
presentation summarizes the recommendations. 
 
The proposed policy revision, broadly stated, is designed to encourage 
appropriate and long lasting residential communities that should enhance 
property values. The proposal recommends establishing a lower maximum cash 
proffer dedicated exclusively for transportation projects, thereby preserving 
alternative capital facility revenue. Establishing a lower maximum, while 
preserving a revenue source, could constrain long range growth in cash 
proffer revenues given the sizeable reduction in the maximum cash proffer, 
but at its current $18,966 maximum, other constraints are arising in having 
quality projects proceed and targeted revitalization area projects from being 
submitted. 
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With the cash proffer transition to a $9,400 maximum road proffer that can be 
used to leverage state revenue sharing and other state/ federal funding 
models, it is anticipated that such revenue impact may be mitigated. In 
addition, revitalization and preservation area development in combination 
with commercial impacts should also provide positive net revenue impacts. 
 
Cash proffer revenues provide some diversity among revenues in the Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP), and likewise alleviate upward pressure on the real 
estate tax rate. Absent such revenues, the currently adopted CIP would 
require amendments or alternative revenues in order to deliver the projects 
in the same timeframe at a time when even greater demands from new housing 
are placed upon capital facilities. The combined long term effects of 
constrained cash proffer growth and enhanced property values will be 
monitored over time to establish a clearer picture of capital funding levels. 
The revenues would be reported in conjunction with the capital improvement 
process.  
 
A second key element of the proposal is a recommendation to eliminate cash 
proffers for revitalization-preservation projects, an objective in line with 
the broadly stated policy goal. Doing so aligns with concepts adopted with 
the Ettrick Special Area Plan that recognizes reductions in cash proffers as 
one method to assist in reestablishing older communities. 
 
In addition to the cash proffer policy, the Planning Commission is currently 
discussing residential quality standards that could result in a guidance 
document for reviewing zoning cases. Through both the cash proffer policy and 
established guidance on quality standards, staff will be better positioned to 
strengthen recommendations on zoning cases using clearly communicated policy 
guideposts. 
 
Cash proffer revenues are currently programmed in the adopted FY2017-21 CIP, 
largely allocated to school and transportation projects. Cash proffer 
revenues on hand, coupled with projected revenues from already approved cases 
are believed to be sufficient to fund the planned projects in the adopted 
CIP. Under the proposal, beyond the approved CIP, staff will monitor cash 
proffer revenue collections as noted above. 
 
The recommended policy revision, if adopted, would be applied to zoning cases 
not yet approved by the Board of Supervisors. Previously approved cases would 
remain subject to the conditions and policy approved with such cases. 
Property owners could however, decide to amend such cases through the zoning 
process. Staff would evaluate such requests for compliance with existing 
zoning ordinances, policies and the approved comprehensive plan. 
 
Staff recommends that the Board hold the work session and adopt the policy. 





























 


